


























Planned new buildings in Millbrae will be built near the coastline, which creates an 
increasing potential flooding risk with climate change as a result of human generated 
greenhouse gas emissions. Millbrae is vulnerable to sea level rise where new 
development is proposed. New buildings that are directly vulnerable to sea level rise 
should avoid generating additional greenhouse gas emissions. The proposed Reach 
Code would ensure that new buildings use cleaner sources of energy that are 
greenhouse gas free. 

The proposed Electric Vehicle Reach Code ensures that new buildings can charge a greater 
number of electric vehicles beyond state code requirements and reduce greenhouse gas 
emissions. These climatic conditions along with the greenhouse emissions generated from 
structures in both the residential and non-residential sectors requires exceeding the energy 
standards for building construction established in the 2019 California Buildings Standards 
Code. 

SECTION 7 EFFECTIVE DATE; PUBLICATION: POSTING. 

This ordinance shall be in full force and effect thirty days from its passage and the regulations 
contained in this ordinance shall be enforced as of January I, 2021. At least five days prior to its 
adoption and within fifteen days after its adoption, a summary of this ordinance shall be 
published once in a newspaper of general circulation printed and published in the County of San 
Mateo and circulated in the City of Millbrae. 

INTRODUCED at a regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Millbrae held on October 
27, 2020. 

PASSED AND ADOPTED at a regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Millbrae held 
on November 10, 2020 by the following roll call vote: 

A YES: Holober, Schneider, Oliva, Papan and Lee 

NOES: None 

ABSENT: None 

ABSTAIN: None 

EXCUSED: None 
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